Slippery Rock Township Supervisors Minutes for: 2/28/22

Chairman, Paul Dickey called the meeting to order at 3:01 p.m. In attendance were Supervisors Terry Doerr and John Hines, Solicitor, Mike Hnath, and two members of the public.

Announcement

Supervisors Paul Dickey and Terry Doerr met with Walter Phillips, Dorso LP, from 12:45 p.m. until 2:45 p.m. on February 23, 2022 to get an update on the Williams Gas Well on Harmony Road.

John Hines made a motion to approve the minutes from the February 14, 2022 meeting, approve and pay the bills and approve the financial report. Terry Doerr seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

Open Comment(s)

Scott Albert, SRU - reported the following to the board:

- 1. SRU announced they will not require masking on campus.
- 2. Student Union renovation will begin this year and completion will be in January 2024.
- 3. Dredging of stormwater ponds and removal of waterway dams, the engineering study has been completed and is being reviewed.
- 4. SRU President is retiring.

Paul Sabol, 101 Kailee Court – had several questions concerning the cold mix asphalt plant on Stoughton Road. He is concerned with air, water, light, and noise pollution. A discussion ensued with the conclusion being this is still at the Zoning Hearing Board level and their decision will be made on March 7, 2022. If approved, the Zoning Hearing Board can apply reasonable conditions. After the decision, if approved, a land development plan would be submitted to the Planning Commission for review and compliance. The next step, would be the plan would be submitted to the Board of Supervisors for review and approval. The cold mix asphalt plant will have to meet all state and federal standards and requirements.

Engineer's Report – Dave Neill

Arrowhead Culvert Project – staging area, road bonding, and easement areas. A short discussion ensued with the outcome being Paul Dickey will be contacting Dave Neill and Zach Sansom to discuss these issues.

Other Business

Salt Shed – specs, a discussion ensued with the outcome being, for the Board to look at the long-range plan for the township and growth. Maybe it would be better to move the road crew up to the Cemetery Road property and use the buildings below for storage.

Tractor & Flail Mower – specs, a discussion ensued with the outcome being Randy and Paul will get more information.

Resolution # 22-2-1 – Fee Schedule, adding the pavilion rental and increased building inspection cost.

John Hines made a motion to approve Resolution #22-2-1 the fee schedule. Terry Doerr seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

Davis Communication – quote for office monitors, a discussion ensued with the outcome being to see if one monitor could service both offices. If that is the case, then change the order to one monitor, if not then move forward with the installation of the both monitors.

Paul Dickey made a motion to move forward with the installation of the monitors for the offices with Davis Communication in the amount of \$3,817.50, if the changes are not made to the quote as discussed. John Hines seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

Correspondence

None

Paul Dickey asked if there is any additional or further business, none.

Terry Doerr made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 3:28 p.m. John Hines seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

Vice-chairman, John W. Hines

Supervisor, Terry L. Doerr

Date approved

3/14/2022